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Regular Session – April 17, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, April 17, 2023 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:33 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the April 3, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Assistant Chief Ben Beair stated the department has 512 calls for service in 2023, 76 since the last meeting for an average of 5 calls per day. There were 12 overlapping calls (16%) and mutual aid received of 4 and mutual aid given was 2.  Today the department worked a missing person call with multiple agencies from the township. The person was found safe and sound after approximately 40 minutes. The new air packs will arrive shortly and a training is schedule that will be recorded. May 15th is a target for the new packs to be in service.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor said all equipment is in good shape and running.  They have been prepping for a number of ditch jobs in the township, including ones in Arrowcreek, on Hustead Road and others.  A tree fell on Rocky Point Road in the high winds. A township resident called Don to ask whose responsibility it would be to take down trees that could possibly fall on power lines out of the right away. In the cemetery, the foundations for the spring pour are being laid out. There are currently 22 on the list.  They also have a number of funerals scheduled this week.

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 31 calls for service, 4 arrests, 10 traffic stops, 46 business checks, 130 citizen contacts and 1,725 miles placed on the cruiser from March 20 through April 17, 2023.  Brandon responded to the missing person case and thanked everyone involved in the search to locate the individual.  During the search a thermal drone was requested from Bethel Township.  Brandon mentioned he was working on drone training and thought it could be a useful tool for the township.  A high-end drone costs around 16 thousand.  He will discuss with Sgt. Lemen about placing the radar trailer on Fowler Road.  Brandon currently has former Enon police officer McHenry assigned to him for training. A house on Hustead Road will be used for scenario-based training with the Special Operations Team later in the week. Brandon told the trustees that a new cruiser will be needed in the near future and currently there are inventory issues and orders are on a wait list for over a year.  The traffic on Southern Vista has been complying with the 4-way stop.  He stated the new reflective strips on the signs placed by the road department may be helping.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign and that a resolution was needed for participation in the ODOT winter salt program.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee McClure noted that paving on Enon Xenia, south of Rebert is scheduled for next week, which is ahead of schedule.  After school is out for the summer, Enon Xenia, north of Rebert will be closed, except for local traffic.  There is also a scheduled closure at the railroad crossing on Black Lane near Dayton Road, which is part of the current detour for the Enon Xenia project.

Trustee Young noted that he was getting calls about the electric aggregation letters that had been sent.  The quickest way a resident could opt out of aggregation was to contact First Energy directly.  He remined the public that reports are that First Energy’s rates are expected to double in June.  Mad River’s supplier is Dynegy, is also the supplier for the county and Bethel.  He also stated the gas rates were not moving as low as previously hoped. 

Trustee Pettit noted the joint meeting with the Enon Village Council for the Sports Park provided some good information.  

Trustee Pettit noted on April 20th, 2023 there would be a question and answer session with the Clark County Board of Zoning Appeals about the proposed quarry off of Dayton Road.

NEW BUSINESS
Trustee Young made a motion to participate in the 2023 Ohio Department of Transportation Winter Salt Bid Program and put the order in for 400 tons of road salt.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-006)

Trustee Young moved to participate in the National Opioids Settlement in the State of Ohio against Teva, Allergen, CVS, Walgreens and Walmart.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-007)

The salt bin covering fabric, which should be in shortly to complete the salt bin construction.  

Estimates for the 2023 planned roadwork are needed to help set a bid date for some time in June.

Trustees agreed to continue with the crack sealing program this summer and also to discuss a possible OPWC joint application with Bath Township for Mud Run Road.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
No audience comments.  

At 8:01 pm, Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session to discuss eminent legal action with counsel. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

At 8:34 pm, Trustee Young moved to reenter regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

At 8:35 pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.
